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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, March 16, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Pro-tem Doug Adams; City Attorney Pro-tem Elden Stoops and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Waste Water, Bob Gray;  Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Scott Richardson; Building Commissioner, John Stephens
City Council Members:  Eric Schoening
MINUTES

Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the minutes.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Todd Titus made a motion to approve the claims.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Truck bids for the City of Wabash Street Department Surplus Dump Truck.  Greg Music and Artie Shambaugh tied for the bid at the March 2, 2017 Board of Works meeting.  The Board of Works asked the men to rebid at the March 16, 2017 meeting.  Elden Stoops read the new bids as follows:  Artie Shambaugh bid of $501.00.  Greg Music bid of $512.00.  Dee Byerly made a motion to accept Greg Music’s bid of $512.00.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried
NEW BUSINESS
1.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building, 1326 Adams St., Wabash, Indiana;  DMI Consulting Inc., C/O Justin Brooks was taken off the agenda.  The hearing will be conducted at the Board of Works meeting on Thursday, April 6, 2017.  

2.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building -531 E Hill Street.  Lillian Enterprise. 
John Stephens, Building Commissioner, was sworn in by Mayor Pro-tem Doug Adams.   Mr. Stephens reported that he has been communicating with the family regarding the property.   Mr. Stephens presented Exhibit A, consisting of a Title Search, Property Description, the Hearing notice, The Affidavit of Service in Compliance with I.C. 36-7-9-25, registration of signed mailing receipts and photos of the property.
City Attorney Pro-tem Eldon Stoops conducted a fact finding hearing that concluded the property is unsafe because of the following:

*Premise is vacant

*Has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained or repaired by owner

*The premise has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained and repaired by owner;

*The premise constitutes a fire hazard

*The premises contribute to blight causing decrease in property value

*The premises are an impaired structural condition

*The premises are dangerous to the public health

*The premises is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986.

*The premises is not fit for human habitation or occupancy under the above mentioned ordinance.

*The premises constitute a nuisance.

Mr. Stephens said the building has the foundation pushed in at one corner, the 2nd story window at the back of the building is open and the back door is off the ground enough that animals are going in and out of the building.  He also stated that there was a lien on the property for mowing fees.  Mr. Stephens said the City has been mowing the property for at least two years.  Mr. Stephens recommended the property be demolished.
Representing Lillian Enterprise and the family was Chad Stevens.  Chad showed paperwork that the foundation had been worked on in 2011.  He acknowledged that the house has been neglected.   He said the property now has their attention and he would like to have time to either fix it up, sell it to an investment company or donate the property to the City.  


Elden Stoops asked Chad Stevens how much time he needed to make a decision.  Chad asked the board for 30 days.

Dee Byerly made a motion to give Chad Stevens until April 20, 2017 to decide what to do with the building.  Chad Stevens is to report to the Board of Works at 4:00 p.m. on April 20, 2017.
Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

3.  Hearing Notice for Unsafe Building 38 Ross Avenue, Wabash, In 38 Ross Avenue

Still under oath, Mr. Stephens presented Exhibit A Stephens presented Exhibit A, consisting of a Title Search, Property Description, the Hearing notice, The Affidavit of Service in Compliance with I.C. 36-7-9-25, registration of unsigned mailing receipts and photos of the property.  When Mr. Stephens checked with neighbors, they told him they believed that Mr. Raul had passed away.  There was no one in the audience to represent him.  
City Attorney Pro-tem Eldon Stoops conducted a fact finding hearing that concluded the property is unsafe because of the following:

*Premise is vacant

*Has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained or repaired by owner

*The premise has become dilapidated because it has not been maintained and repaired by owner;

*The premise constitutes a fire hazard

*The premises contribute to blight causing decrease in property value

*The premises are an impaired structural condition

*The premises are dangerous to the public health

*The premises is in violation of General Ordinance #2, 1986.

*The premises is not fit for human habitation or occupancy under the above mentioned ordinance.

*The premises constitute a nuisance.

Mr. Stoops asked Mr. Stephens what he intended with the property.  Mr. Stephens said he would like to have it demolished.  The Board agreed to wait until April 20, 2017 to see if anyone would come forth to claim the property.  If not, demolition will be done after that date.
Dee Byerly made a motion to wait until April 20, 2017 to see if anyone comes forth to claim the property.  If not, demolition will take place after that date.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

OTHER BUSINESS

None
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
None
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works Meeting will be held on Thursday, April 6, 2017 at 4:00 p.m. 

________________________________________________

Doug Adams   


     Mayor Pro tem
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Dee Byerly




Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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